
 

 

WELLINGTON  CAR  CLUB  (INC.) 
 

Bulletin June - July 2013 
 

 

 
Thanks to Craig Shepherd and his team for their on going support 

Welcome to the June – July Bulletin.  
 
The biggest news for the club this time round, is the 
fast approaching Shelly Bay Sprint and our AGM. 
 
Read on for more info 
 

Clubnight - AGM  
 
Our next club night will be our Annual General 
Meeting. 
 

7.30pm – 24 th September 
Wellington Car Club, Clubrooms 

Russell Terrace, Newtown 
 
Also see the notice of meeting, sent out separately. 
 
With club numbers again starting to grow, and 
membership back above 80 people, it is time that 
we look at expanding the club events and 
participation. This means that the many hands 
makes light work principal is most appropriate.  
 
Make sure you come down to be part of the 
democratic process, and to lend a hand at what 
ever level suits your circumstances. 
 
We all need to pitch in together to make this club 
thrive, and to honour the huge legacy this club 
holds in NZ motorsport history. 
 

WCC Prizegiving  
 

Firstly a huge thank you to Tony Burrowes and Lew 
Scott for an interesting and entertaining 
presentation on their Bathurst endurance 
experience. It was a great evening. 
 
Also a very well done to the various members who 
took away the silverware. Congratulations to all. 
 
A list of winners is now posted on our web site. 
 

MSNZ Governance Roadshow  
 
Following the MSNZ AGCM and support to 
continue on with the governance review, and the 
recommendations made there, MSNZ have 
identified that they will be holding workshops in 

each region to discuss the relevant issues with as 
wider cross section of the membership as possible. 
 
WCC have signalled our desire to be involved in 
this, with the Wellington venue likely to be MSNZ 
house. 
 
Everyone is welcome to attend and we will advise 
all members when this event will be held. If you are 
interested, please email 
wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz to ensure you are 
kept informed. 
 

Shelly Bay Sprint  
 
This has now been confirmed for Sunday 15th 
September. Regs and entry forms will be available 
on our web site very shortly. 
 
As usual, we encourage our members to compete 
(in caged cars of course). Also, as usual we are 
looking for assistance and help to run the event on 
the day. 
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If you, or others you know, are available to assist, 
please email wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz to 
ensure you get the best seats in the house. 
 
Pass this on and let everyone know, either to 
compete or to help out. The more the merrier. 
 

 
Assistance Required  

 
Our web site and Facebook page are now our two 
primary ways of communicating with our members. 
Therefore we need a couple of people to assist in 
keeping these updated and keeping the information 
fresh. 
 
You don’t need to commit to hours of work, just a 
bit here and there to post info and keep things 
rolling. 2 or 3 people adding info regularly would be 
all that is needed. Especially to highlight members 
who are competing and achieving results that 
otherwise wouldn’t be shared. 
 
If you are able to help, and are keen to keep these 
important links to our wider audience going, then 
please email wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz and 
we’ll get you set up and running in no time. 
 

Eail Addresses Needed  
 
Thank you to those who have advised of recent 
changes to their contact details. 
 
However, over time email addresses get changed 
and our mailing list is getting a bit out of date. 
 
Therefore if anyone can advise of the current email 
addresses for the following people, that would be 
appreciated. wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz 
 
Roger Ellingham 
Gary Morgan 
Michael Tatam 
Wayne Huxford 
John Mines 
Brenden Wilson 
 
 
 

Membership  
 
As mentioned above, our membership is increasing 
and the club is looking very healthy. 
 
A number of people have taken advantage of our 
family membership, where we are pleased to 
welcome a number of sons and daughters. 
 
So don’t be afraid to recommend our club to others, 
we are currently looking at some new venues and 
negotiating access, so we will be wanting as many 
competitors and volunteers as we can get to make 
our club hum again. 
 
The different membership options we offer, apart 
from ordinary membership are. 
 
Family memberships, where the first family 
member is an ordinary member (at the standard 
rate) and then additional family members (in the 
same household) are only $20 each. 
 
Non-competing membership, at $20 is ideal for 
volunteers and supporters who want to belong to 
the club, and be involved, but not compete at 
events. Of course this can always be changed to 
an ordinary membership later if you do decide to 
compete. 

Coming Events - 2013 
 

3 Aug Classic Rally Taupo 
4 Aug Clubmans Race 

Meeting 
Manfeild 

11 Aug Seal Sprint New Plymouth 
14 Aug Night Trial  
17 Aug Dual Car Sprints Taupo 
17 Aug Dual Car Sprints Manfeild (Road & 

Track Series) 
18 Aug Clubmans Race 

Meeting 
Taupo 

18 Aug Intermarque Sprints Manfeild 
25 Aug Seal Hillclimb Stratford 
31 Aug Gravel Autocross Otaihunga 
1 Sept Clubmans Race 

Meeting 
Manfeild 

8 Sept Seal Autocross Trentham 
11 Sept Night Trial  
14 Sept Gravel Hillclimb Mini Pikes Peak, 

Wanganui 
15 Sept Seal Sprint Shelly Bay, Wellington 
15 Sept Intermarque Sprints Manfeild 
21 Sept Dual Car Sprints Taupo 
22 Sept Clubmans Race 

Meeting 
Taupo 

22 Sept Rally Sprint Hawkes Bay 
28 Sept Tarmac Rally Taupo 
5 Oct Rally Wairarapa  
 


